
  

  

Hyde Park School   

PTO Meeting Minutes  
 May 1, 2018  at 8 AM    

Board Members   

Jason DeBruer – President | Ed Paff Jr. - Vice President |  Emily Danner - Treasurer | Brandon  
Hunter - Vice Treasurer | Courtney Wasson - Secretary |  Leah Beckman, Jill Goulait, Malinda  
Uetrecht - Fundraising | Ashley Tolokonsky - Extracurricular Coordinator & Socials | Caroline  
Seale - Volunteer Coordinator | Mike Brugh - Athletic Director  [scribe - C. Wasson]  
 
New Business  
1. Introduction – Jill Sunderman/Jason DeBruer 

 Thank you to all parents, volunteers who make it all happen 
 We continue to need classroom space – teacher lounge and library will be classrooms last year.  

Library books will be set up on the back of the stage.  Only Latin will be on a cart.  
 Discussion evolved to include idea of moving concerts to Walnut or even Withrow to 

consolidate nights and have more space for audience.  To be discussed again.  
 
2. Current Initiatives – Jason DeBruer 

 SPRING CELEBRATION:  
o Good idea to start planning early especially getting sponsorships (Jan still felt a little 

behind) 
o All money is in but expenses are not finalized but it was a good fundraising nights and 

our budget will be fully funded with some excess.   
o Harmony Park project – fully funded.    

 Field Day 
o Volunteer ask is out 
o Some of the format of the day will be changing, like more DUNK TANK!  

 Last Day of School Picnic 
o Details coming in blast 
o Will need some volunteers to setup/clean up!   

 Staff appreciation week 
o THANK YOU to all staff members!   Several events planned for next week and gifts have 

been ordered.  
o Volunteer slots full, should be good week showing teachers our love. 
o Tuesday morning volunteers will collect and assemble bouquets.   

 Student council -Planting on May 16 
o Will plant the beds along Edwards 

  



 

2. Committee Reports  

● Fundraising:  Malinda 
o Spring Celebration  

▪ Thanks to all the volunteers, grateful for everyone’s help.  Was a good time and 
a fundraising success! 

o Socials  
▪ Still looking for hosts for fall parties and events 

o Teacher Experiences  
▪ Mostly full.  Will be fun. 

 
● Volunteer – Jason for Caroline Seale 

o Many volunteer spots for teacher appreciation events next week are full.   
o Field day volunteer requests are out and filling up.  

● Athletic Director Report –Mike Brugh 
o New vendor is working to revamp site for signups and registration 
o Plan to move to different uniform model – athletes all get free uniform for season and 

return then at close of season.   
o All originally appointed Athletic Booster officers were willing and elected to serve 

another year. 
o Soccer registration will open end of May until end of June.  Kindergarteners/Lollipops 

can still sign up when school starts.  
o Booster Financials – All fundraisers were successful and had a great year. Surplus funds 

were used to make a donation to Silverton for use of their gym for basketball and will 
also fund some new PE equipment for Mr. Schwab.   

● Financial Update- Emily Danner 
o Overall budget is in great shape.  We need to make sure all budgets are getting spent 

and propose to expand field trip budgets for next year.  
● Extracurricular/Socials/Events  - Jason for Ashley Tolokonsky 

o Most extracurricular classes are wrapping up.  Please pay attention to end dates and 
notes from instructors.   

 
Elections  
Slate  
VP – Jill Schiller 
Vice Treasurer – Andrew Farwig 
Secretary -  Jacquie Purcell 
LSDMC – Kristin Hunter 
Candidates left the room. No objections were raised, all candidates were elected.   
 
Meeting Adjourned – 8:40 AM  

 
  


